



A regular Meeting of the Board of Selectmen was held on Thursday April 27, 2017, at 7pm in the Francis O’Brien Meeting Room, 26 Bryant Street, Dedham, Massachusetts.   Present were:

Dennis J. Teehan
James A. MacDonald
Michael L. Butler
Dennis J. Guilfoyle
Brendan G. Keogh

Dr. Teehan called the Meeting to order at 7:03 PM.

PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE 

Led by Sergeant Major James Kelly.

DEDHAM CITIZENS - OPEN DISCUSSION	

Rita-Mae Cushman was present before the Board.  Ms. Cushman informed all that Mother Brook is going to celebrate its 375th, on Saturday, May 13, 2017 down at Condon Park. Ms. Cushman stated that they will be having pony rides, a petting zoo, games, and a bouncy house.  Ms. Cushman went on to explain other events that will be happening at the celebration.

Dr. Teehan stated that this was actually supposed to happen in the fall and it was postponed because of rain.

William Gorman – 161 Ledgewood Road was present before the Board. Mr. Gorman went on to discuss the rates for water and sewer for the Town of Dedham and the differences between bills from apartments to commercial properties.  Mr. Gorman stated that he has asked the Town to show him the structure of how the system works.

Mr. Kern stated that there is a lot there that he can respond to at the appropriate time. Mr. Kern added that the Town wanted to do some research regarding how to properly hold a hearing. Mr. Kern continued, saying that they’ve done that they ran a time in the financial calendar last year, but the Town will be doing that this year. Mr. Kern informed Mr. Gorman that as far as the original decisions allocating sewer versus water was probably made years ago for decades ago and every community does it differently. Mr. Kern added that those are decisions that we can track down.

Mr. Kern went on to explain that most of the distinction relating to charging residences as commercial is based as much in state statute as it is in local bylaws and ordinances. 

Mr. Gorman stated that this issue has gone on and on with no forward movement or resolution.

Dr. Teehan asked Mr. Kern what they could do to have some kind of concrete follow-up.

Mr. Kern stated that Mr. Gorman is looking for the documents that relate to the decisions that were made relative to how apartments were charged. We can get that information for him.

Mr. MacDonald suggested that we put this as an agenda item for the June Board of Selectmen’s Meeting as this is more than an open discussion.  



DISCSSION & VOTE W/ MILITARY FRIENDS RE: MASS RUN FOR THE FALLEN

Sergeant Major Jim Kelly, president of the Military Friend’s Foundation, was present before the Board.  Sergeant Major Kelly stated that he would like to ask the Board for their permission to hold the Run for the Fallen for the Servicemen and Women in Massachusetts who have died.  Sgt. Maj. Kelly informed all that this would be their sixth year overall in the third year in Dedham.  Sgt. Maj. Kelly added that the incredible support from the Town for last year’s event.  Sergeant Major Kelly stated that the run will be held on September 16, 2017 at Barnes Park and he’s already gotten approval from the police chief for the route.  Sergeant Major Kelly continued, saying that as they did last year they would like to have permission to land a Black Hawk helicopter.  Sergeant Major Kelly stated that they are asking the Board to grant them a one day license and permission to hang a sign on High Street as well as A-frames around Town, advertising the run. Sergeant Major Kelly informed all that they will be following the same protocols as last year.

Mr. MacDonald moved approval of the request to hold the Mass Run for the Fallen, the signage, the one-day liquor license and the landing of the Black Hawk helicopter, subject to the approval by the Parks and Rec Commission; seconded by Mr. Guilfoyle. On the Vote:  Mr. Keogh, yes; Dr. Teehan, yes; Mr. Butler, yes; Mr. Guilfoyle, yes; Mr. MacDonald, yes.

Mr. McDonald stated that this run has become a tremendous asset to the community.  Mr. McDonald singled out Mr. Guilfoyle for all the work he has done behind the scenes on this event.

Sergeant Major Kelly stated that the intent of this race is to bring awareness of the people who have fallen.

DISCUSSION & VOTE RE: LAYOUT OF BIRCH STREET AS A PUBLIC WAY

Ms. Baker informed all that Mr. Mammone was unable to make it to the Meeting tonight. Ms. Baker stated that the Board is being asked to take the next step in getting Birch Street approved as a public way.  Ms. Baker added that the Board has a motion in front of them to lay out the street as a public Town way and after this evening’s vote there will be a period of time prior to Town Meeting that a plan will be available, on file in the Clerk’s office.  Then there will be a vote at Town Meeting which would authorize the Board to continue in the process of accepting it as a public way.  

Mr. Butler moved that the Board lay out Birch Street as a public Town way in the location shown on the plan entitled: “Roadway Acceptance Plan, C-3, Birch Street, Dedham MA 02026” as prepared by Civil Design Consultants, Inc., dated December 20, 2016, with a revision date of January 4, 2017, and file a copy of its vote and the layout plan with the Town Clerk forthwith; seconded by Mr. Keogh.  On the Vote:  Mr. Keogh, yes; Dr. Teehan, yes; Mr. Butler, yes; Mr. Guilfoyle, yes; Mr. MacDonald, yes.
Mr. Butler informed all that this is the final step that the Board is required to take before it goes to Town Meeting for an up-and-down vote. This is been in the works for several years and this is step nine of a 10 step process and the residents of Birch Street worked very closely for the better part of a year and a half.  Mr. Butler stated that if Town Meeting approves this, it means the road is accepted as a public way but does not guarantee anything other than that. Mr. Butler added that this does not commit the Town to any paving at any certain time frame, but at some point down the road it will be reconstructed at the Town’s expense.
DISCUSSSION & VOTE RE: TRANSIENT VENDOR LICENSE FOR JACK & ERIC’S PIRATE LEMONADE STAND

Jack and Eric Lunari were present before the Board.  Eric stated that for the past nine years they sold lemonade at the Dedham Farmers Market to raise money for different charities, such as the Nicole All fund, the Animal Rescue League in Dedham and the Home Base foundation.  Eric added that this is their 10th year and they will be raising money for the Dedham Pathfinders, a group that runs sports and activities for kids with special needs in Dedham.

Dr. Teehan stated that it’s been great to see this program continue on during his time on the Board.  

Mr. Butler stated that it was nice to see that you are giving other young men and women a chance to man the stand at the farmers market and wondered how that worked out for them.

Jack stated that it was good, they liked the help.

Mr. Butler asked how they recruited to help.

Jack and Eric stated that it was people that they are close friends with and agree with what they’re doing.

Mr. McDonald stated that it’s been a real pleasure seeing Jack and Eric grow up and continue to do the work they are doing for others. Mr. McDonald added that Jack and Eric are great examples of what is good in the community. Mr. McDonald continued, saying that clearly your parents are extremely proud of the work you’ve done and the young men that you become.

Mr. Guilfoyle stated that it’s great to see that your parents have instilled something in you that you will never forget and that’s to help people.  Mr. Guilfoyle thanked Jack and Eric for coming in front of the Board again and hopes that they come back again next year. Mr. Guilfoyle asked the boys when the stand will start this year.

Scott Lunari, Jack and Eric’s father, answered after school finishes.

Mr. Keogh stated that this is truly amazing what you guys do at such a young age.  Mr. Keogh thanked Jack and Eric and stated that they are a shining example of Dedham.

Dr. Teehan asked what grade Jack and Eric were in.

Eric answered he was in 7th and Jack answered 10th grade.

Mr. Guilfoyle moved approval of Jack and Eric Lunari’s request for a transient vendor license; seconded by Mr. Keogh.  On the Vote:  Mr. Keogh, yes; Dr. Teehan, yes; Mr. Butler, yes; Mr. Guilfoyle, yes; Mr. MacDonald, yes.

DISCUSSION & VOTE RE: REQUEST FOR ENTERTAINMENT LICENSE AT MOCHA JAVA

Peter Reynolds, the owner of Blue Bunny and Mocha Java was present before the Board.  Mr. Reynolds introduced General Manager, Michelle Kousidis.  The combination of the bookstore and the coffee has worked out fantastic and we’ve had a lot of people asking them to extend their hours.  Mr. Reynolds added that along with extending their hours they would like to add some live music at night, maybe have a game night, maybe a Seinfeld night or a game of thrones night.  Mr. Reynolds continued, saying that they’d like to ask the Board to approve an entertainment license so we can provide extended hours and more services for the community.

Mr. Guilfoyle moved approval of the request for an entertainment license for Mocha Java; seconded by Mr. Keogh.
On the Vote:  Mr. Keogh, yes; Dr. Teehan, yes; Mr. Butler, yes; Mr. Guilfoyle, yes; Mr. MacDonald, yes.




DISCUSSION & VOTE RE: 1 DAY LIQUOR LICENSE FOR DEDHAM HISTORICAL SOCIETY

Ms. Baker informed all that Vicki Kruckeberg, Executive Director of the Dedham Historical Society, had a conflict this evening and asked that she make the request for a one-day liquor license for their annual fundraiser, to be held on May 20, 2017 from 6:30 to 9 PM, at 699 High St. in Dedham.

Mr. Keogh moved approval of the request by the Dedham historical Society; seconded by Mr. Butler.  On the Vote:  Mr. Keogh, yes; Dr. Teehan, yes; Mr. Butler, yes; Mr. Guilfoyle, yes; Mr. MacDonald, yes.

DISCUSSION & VOTE RE: BAY STATE ANTIQUE AUTO CLUB CAR SHOW (7/9/17) FOR ONE DAY COMMON VICTUALLER LICENSE & TRANSIENT VENDOR LICENSE

Andrew Sullivan, Pres. of the Baystate Antique Auto Club, was present before the Board.  Mr. Sullivan informed all that this is their 46th show, many of them taking place at the Endicott Estate.  Mr. Sullivan added that this show will take place on the ninth of July, 2017. Mr. Sullivan informed all that unfortunately they will be moving the vintage era car show from the Endicott estate to the Lars Anderson Museum, due to the small turnout in the financial burden.

Mr. Butler stated that this is a great show and for years and years they have run a very well organized show that is respectful of the neighborhood.  Mr. Butler suggested the residents get to the show really with a lawn chair to watch the parade.

Mr. Sullivan stated that the awards ceremony typically takes place around 2 PM and this is the best of show.  Mr. Sullivan added that they appreciate everything the Town has done for them, supporting them.

Mr. Guilfoyle moved approval of the request by the Baystate Antique Auto Club; seconded by Mr. Keogh.  On the Vote:  Mr. Keogh, yes; Dr. Teehan, yes; Mr. Butler, yes; Mr. Guilfoyle, yes; Mr. MacDonald, yes.


DISCUSSION & VOTE RE: BOS POSITION FOR 2017 SPECIAL & ANNUAL TOWN MEETING

SPRING SPECIAL TOWN MEETING (2017)
MAY 15, 2017

Article 1:  Zoning By-Law: Amend Use Regulation Table (no action)

Article 2:   By-Law: New Section – Notice of Tax Deferral
                  
**********************************************************************************
SPRING TOWN MEETING (2017)
MAY 15, 2017

Unless otherwise stated, the FinCom vote was unanimous

Article 1 - 	Election of Town Officers (No Action Required)
		
Article 2 - 	Personnel By-Law Changes & Collective Bargaining Agreements (No CBA’s; proposed changes/updates to Personnel Plan) 
Article 3 -	Operating Budget; FinCom Voted 8-1  
· Dr. Teehan passed on this article

Article 4 -	Capital Budget: FinCom voted 7-2 on Free Cash & Borrowing Items

Article 5 -	Salaries of Elected Officials 

Article 6 -	Transfer Balances of Special Articles from Prior Years (No Action)

Article 7 -	Prior Year Bills (Tax Billing to DWWD/$5498; Fire Medical/$900)

Article 8 -	Line Item Transfers ($191,121)

Article 9 -	Appropriation to General Stabilization Fund (No Action Required)

Article 10 -	Special Purpose Stabilization Funds (Deposit)

Article 11 -	Special Purpose Stabilization Funds (Appropriation-$1,696,445)

Article 12 -	Appropriation to Reduce the Tax Rate ($3.2 million from Overlay & $520,000 from Free Cash)
		
Article 13 -	Appropriation for Designing Access/Egress for ECEC ($68,160); FinCom voted 7-2

Article 14 -	Departmental Revolving Funds

Article 15 -	Appropriation for Sewer Enterprise Fund

Article 16 -	Appropriation for Endicott Estate Enterprise Fund

Article 17 -	Reports of Committees (No Action)

Article 18 - 	Zoning: Marijuana Moratorium
· Mr. Butler passed on this article
		
Article 19 -	Zoning: Amendment to 9.5.9
		
Article 20 -	Zoning: Amendment to 3.1.3
		
Article 21 -	Zoning: Amendment to 8.3.5
		
Article 22 -	Zoning: Amendment to 6.6

Article 23 -	Zoning: Amendment to 3.1.3 Use Table

Article 24 -	Zoning: Amendment to Definition (Lodging House)
		
Article 25 -	Zoning: Added Footnote in Table 2 (Dimensional Requirements)

Article 26 -	By-Law: Creation of CPA Committee (No Action)

Article 27 -	Proposed Legislation: An Act Proposing a Non-Binding Referendum for Capital Projects in Excess of $15,000,000
		
Article 28 -	By-Law: Proposed New By-Law Re: Notification to Those Impacted by a Public Project

Article 29 -	By-Law: Amendment to Section 246-11.B.2) 
		
Article 30 -	Proposed Legislation and By-Law: An Act Establishing a Public Art Fund and a New One Percent Art By-Law 
		
Article 31 -	Proposed Legislation: An Act Authorizing the Town of Dedham To Grant an Additional License for the Sale of All Alcoholic Beverages to be drunk on the Premises at 930 Providence Highway
· Mr. MacDonald passed on this article

Article 32 -	Proposed Legislation: An Act Authorizing the Town of Dedham to Convert a License for the Sale of Wine and Malt Beverages not to be drunk on the Premises to a License for the Sale of All Alcoholic Beverages Not to be drunk on the Premises 
· Mr. MacDonald passed on this article

Article 33 -	Roadway Acceptance (Birch Street) FinCom Recommendation at TM 
		
Article 34 -	By-Law: Amendment to Section 183-2 List of Delinquent Taxpayers  
		
Article 35 -	Authorization to Apply Bond Premiums

Mr. MacDonald moved concurrence with Fin Comm’s recommendation for all articles that were not passed on; seconded by Mr. Guilfoyle.  On the Vote: Mr. Keogh, yes; Dr. Teehan, yes; Mr. Butler, yes; Mr. Guilfoyle, yes; Mr. MacDonald, yes.

Ms. Baker stated that the first article passed on was Article 3 by Dr. Teehan.

Dr. Teehan stated that he passed on this article because he thinks it’s very important that as a Board we make sure the Town Meeting understands the implications of what is happening with the free cash. Dr. Teehan continued, saying that the Town has a free cash surplus again and in the past we’ve historically used some of the free cash to pay off debt and have used some to lower the tax rate. Dr. Teehan informed all that this year we’re going to do that again.  Dr. Teehan stated that there are implications to that choice that he thinks Town Meeting and the public should be aware of.  We are due to have around a 5% increase in the levee this year which would potentially increase the tax bill around that amount. Dr. Teehan added that what they’re proposing to do in this budget is take $4 million in free cash and use it to bring on taxes to about 3%.  Dr. Teehan continued, saying that the average tax bill in the state has increased about 4.5% a year, for the average municipality. The last four years Dedham has been far lower than that, in the range of about 2%.  Dr. Teehan informed all that in looking at some formulas our taxes are still a little high.  Dr. Teehan stated that we cannot fix this overnight if we continue to take free cash money and pass up the opportunity to pay off debts and obligations, we are doing something good for ourselves this year but we’re not doing something good for ourselves three or five years down the road. Economic conditions could get worse during this time and then we may have a really significant tax increase that is far greater than what other municipalities in the state has experienced. Dr. Teehan added that he thinks there should be a discussion at Town Meeting regarding keeping the tax where it is and using the free cash to pay off debt.  Dr. Teehan continued, saying that if we continue to put the money in our pocket we are passing on the opportunity to pay down debt that may really burn us in the future when economic conditions aren’t as good.  

Mr. MacDonald moved concurrence with Fin Comm’s recommendation on article 3; seconded by Mr. Butler. On the Vote: Mr. Keogh, yes; Dr. Teehan, no; Mr. Butler, yes; Mr. Guilfoyle, yes; Mr. MacDonald, yes.

Mr. McDonald stated that he believes the main issue of presenting to Town Meeting is certainty and listening to our professionals. Mr. McDonald added that he defers to the Municipal Government professionals in their recommendations. Mr. McDonald continued, saying that if Dr. Teehan intends on putting a substitute motion in at Town Meeting that he give it to the Board of Selectmen prior to the mini Town Meeting to give the Town Manager sufficient time to prepare.  

Dr. Teehan stated, certainly Mr. McDonald.  

Mr. Butler stated that he knows that the Board traditionally does not take a position on Planning Board articles but he offers for the Board’s consideration, his request that they consider taking a vote endorsing the Fin Comm’s and the Planning Board’s recommendation on article 18; seconded by Mr. MacDonald.  On the Vote: Mr. Keogh, yes; Dr. Teehan, no; Mr. Butler, yes; Mr. Guilfoyle, yes; Mr. MacDonald, yes.

Ms. Baker clarified that the Board’s position is to concur with the Planning Board’s recommendation.

Mr. Butler answered that is correct. My motion is to concur with the Planning Board’s recommendation.

Ms. Baker informed all that the next passed article was number 31.

Mr. Butler stated that he plans to abstain on articles number 31 and 32.  Mr. Butler added that as the regulatory body for alcohol licenses that he would not want to weigh in on something like this without having a public hearing.  Mr. Butler continued, saying he feels that in a situation like this the decision should go to Town Meeting and the Board should not participate in a vote at this stage.

Mr. Guilfoyle stated that we have voted on these in the past haven’t we.  

Ms. Baker stated yes we have.

Mr. Butler stated yes we have but he is at the point now where he feels, for the reasons you mentioned, that he will abstain.  Mr. Butler added that he would like more public input before making a decision.

Mr. McDonald stated that he will be abstaining from voting on articles 31 and 32 as they will potentially go before the ABCC.

Dr. Teehan stated that he had a question about article 31.  Dr. Teehan asked if there was a liquor license at 930 Providence Hwy already.

Ms. Baker answered yes there is.

Dr. Teehan asked how this Board can put two licenses in one location until we actually approve the transfer first.

Mr. McDonald informed all that you cannot have two section 12 licenses at the same address and as long as there is an existing license at that location this Board cannot do anything.

Ms. Baker stated that currently the license that is there was the license that belong to Chili’s and there is an agreement for a potential transfer for that license. Ms. Baker added that we have an application that is incomplete at this moment and are waiting on the completion of that application before we advertise a hearing to transfer that license if the Board supported that.  Ms. Baker continued, saying that the action is not going to be complete before Town Meeting’s vote, though it may be complete before the action goes to the legislature if Town Meeting supports the article.  If in fact that transfer does not take place and this moves to the legislature and came back to this Board, you could not act on it as there is an existing license at that address.

Mr. Butler stated that he misunderstood this article and asked if it would be okay for the Board to vote on this on Town Meeting night as he would like to collect more information.

Mr. Guilfoyle asked if the license that is there now is legal when they have no obligation to the property anymore.  

Ms. Baker answered that as a result of that license being renewed by this Board on January 1, 2017, that license technically belongs to Chili’s Corporation and unless the Board calls them in for hearing to revoke the license, they technically own the license until they otherwise turn it in, transfer it or this Board revokes it.

Dr. Teehan stated that they own the license at that address.

Mr. Kern stated that the better term is that they hold the license at that address.

Ms. Baker informed all that unless one of those three actions are taken they technically hold the license to 930 Providence Hwy.

Mr. McDonald stated that this is not something new that this Town has faced, check there is still one particular license that is in bankruptcy that has not had a location for probably five or six years.  Mr. McDonald added that what has happened in the past is that the Board would have an agenda item for the particular license, hold a hearing and there needs to be a reasonable effort underway to transfer license.

Dr. Teehan stated he thinks it’s a little premature to put this license forward until we know what is going to happen with the license on the existing site.

Ms. Baker informed all that if Town Meeting approves the article, it would move through the legislature and it is likely that in that period of time it will be assigned to committee at the Statehouse, the Board would be acting on an application to transfer the existing license to a proposed new entity.  

Mr. MacDonald stated that this particular article is for a specific location and there has been a liquor license at that location for a number of years. Mr. MacDonald added that when an existing location is involved, the criteria is different than if it were a new location.

Mr. Butler stated that he now concurs with the finance committee on this. 

Ms. Baker stated that she would need a separate motion if the Board is inclined to take a position or wait until Town Meeting.

Dr. Teehan stated that he would like to wait until Town Meeting.

Mr. Butler stated his concerns over article 32. Mr. Butler explained that his main concern is that if this is allowed to go forward, it would have implications Town wide and therefore every beer and wine convenience store would have the opportunity and the expectation as well, to go to Town Meeting and expect that to be approved as well. Mr. Butler continued, saying that he would ask for more information to be discussed at the Meeting before Town Meeting.  Mr. Butler stated that he will talk to Ms. Baker and legal counsel about the implications of that.  



TOWN MANAGER’S REPORT

None.

ACTION BY THE BOARD

Drainlayer Application

          JFD Corp.
          115 Plain Drive
          Stoughton, MA 02072

Mr. Keogh moved approval; seconded by Mr. MacDonald.  On the Vote:  Mr. Keogh, yes; Dr. Teehan, yes; Mr. Butler, yes; Mr. Guilfoyle, yes; Mr. MacDonald, yes.


Request from Braking Aids Ride for Route through Dedham, 9-8-17

Mr. Guilfoyle moved approval; seconded by Mr. Butler.  On the Vote:  Mr. Keogh, yes; Dr. Teehan, yes; Mr. Butler, yes; Mr. Guilfoyle, yes; Mr. MacDonald, yes.

Request from Dedham Housing Authority to use High Street Parking Lot

Mr. Guilfoyle moved approval; seconded by Mr. Butler.  On the Vote:  Mr. Keogh, yes; Dr. Teehan, yes; Mr. Butler, yes; Mr. Guilfoyle, yes; Mr. MacDonald, yes.

BLOCK PARTIES

Churchill Ave. & Dominic Court, 5-19-17

Ms. Baker informed all that if the Italian-American club has an event that day, the request would change to blocking off Churchill Ave. and Allen Lane

Mr. Guilfoyle moved approval; seconded by Mr. Butler.  On the Vote:  Mr. Keogh, yes; Dr. Teehan, yes; Mr. Butler, yes; Mr. Guilfoyle, yes; Mr. MacDonald, yes.

Fox Meadow Lane, Vincent & Indian Path, 6-24-17, 2-8PM

Mr. Guilfoyle moved approval; seconded by Mr. Butler.  On the Vote:  Mr. Keogh, yes; Dr. Teehan, yes; Mr. Butler, yes; Mr. Guilfoyle, yes; Mr. MacDonald, yes.

Winfield, Creston & Chester, 6-10-17

Mr. Guilfoyle moved approval; seconded by Mr. Butler.  On the Vote:  Mr. Keogh, yes; Dr. Teehan, yes; Mr. Butler, yes; Mr. Guilfoyle, yes; Mr. MacDonald, yes.





ONE DAY LIQUOR LICENSE REQUEST

MBACC – 4-29-17, 7-9PM & 5-21-17, 3-6PM

Mr. Guilfoyle moved approval; seconded by Mr. Butler.  On the Vote:  Mr. Keogh, yes; Dr. Teehan, yes; Mr. Butler, yes; Mr. Guilfoyle, yes; Mr. MacDonald, yes.

First Church & Parish, 670 High Street, 6-10-17, 4:30-9:30PM

Mr. Guilfoyle moved approval; seconded by Mr. Butler.  On the Vote:  Mr. Keogh, yes; Dr. Teehan, yes; Mr. Butler, yes; Mr. Guilfoyle, yes; Mr. MacDonald, yes.

Communities for People, Endicott Estate, 6-15-17, 5-10PM

Mr. Guilfoyle moved approval; seconded by Mr. Butler.  On the Vote:  Mr. Keogh, yes; Dr. Teehan, yes; Mr. Butler, yes; Mr. Guilfoyle, yes; Mr. MacDonald, yes.

TAKING ITEMS NOT ON AGENDA

Mr. Guilfoyle moved approval; seconded by Mr. Butler.  On the Vote:  Mr. Keogh, yes; Dr. Teehan, yes; Mr. Butler, yes; Mr. Guilfoyle, yes; Mr. MacDonald, yes.

Request from Dedham Moose Lodge #189 for Outside Service of Alcohol, 5-10-17 & 5-17-17

Mr. Guilfoyle moved approval; seconded by Mr. Butler.  On the Vote:  Mr. Keogh, yes; Dr. Teehan, yes; Mr. Butler, yes; Mr. Guilfoyle, yes; Mr. MacDonald, yes.

Minutes Approval – 4-12-17

Mr. Guilfoyle moved approval; seconded by Mr. Butler.  On the Vote:  Mr. Keogh, yes; Dr. Teehan, yes; Mr. Butler, yes; Mr. Guilfoyle, yes; Mr. MacDonald, yes.

OLD/NEW BUSINESS

Mr. Guilfoyle reminded all that the James Joyce Ramble will take place this next weekend and Take a Walk for Cancer will take place on Sunday from the Endicott estate.

Mr. Butler reminded all that there will be a recycling event at the Middle School this Saturday.  Mr. Butler added that is cleanup Saturday around Town.

Mr. MacDonald asked Mr. Kern if he could get an update on the ridge down past St. Susanna’s church and put it on the new improved Town website.

Mr. McDonald informed all that on May 5, 2017, at the MIT Endicott House, Dedham Civic Pride will be holding their annual gala and this year the honorees are Mike and Cecilia Butler for the work and support that they have given them.

Dr. Teehan stated that one of his neighbors in the Manor, put a note in his mailbox asking about the roads being fixed. Dr. Teehan added that we as a Board have a policy that allows people to give their roads back to the Town and get them in the queue to be fixed. Whoever left that note, please feel free to introduce yourself and we can talk about the process.

Mr. MacDonald moved that the Board entered into Executive Session to discuss strategy with respect to collective bargaining and at the conclusion of Executive Session we will come out to open session to adjourn the regular Meeting with no further votes; seconded by Mr. Butler.  On the Vote:  Mr. Keogh, yes; Dr. Teehan, yes; Mr. Butler, yes; Mr. Guilfoyle, yes; Mr. MacDonald, yes.

Dr. Teehan stated that the Board will only convene in open session to adjourn as the public discussion of this matter would be detrimental to the Town’s bargaining position.

The next Meeting is scheduled for Tuesday May 23, 2017 at 7p.m.  This is to certify that the above is a true and accurate record of the Minutes of the Selectmen’s Meeting held on April 27, 2017, which minutes were approved on May 23, 2017.
	
________________________
[bookmark: _GoBack]Dennis Teehan, Jr. - Chairman
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